
 Humanities and Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting 
Dean’s Conference Room, Bobet 202J 

February 3, 2014 - 3:30 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.  
 

        MINUTES 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Call to Order 
 Dean Maria Calzada called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. 
 
  Attended:    John Biguenet, Mary Brazier, Maria Calzada, Frank Jordan, Michael Kelly, 
Kenneth Keulman, Lynn Koplitz, Martin McHugh, David Moore, Connie Mui, and Uriel 
Quesada (for Blanca Anderson)  
 
 Also attended:  Sean Clark and Crystal Forte from Web Communications 
 
I. Approval of Minutes 
 Minutes of January 13, 2014 were approved with one abstention, and with one change 
that showed Martin McHugh was not present at that COC. 
 
II. Web Team Presentation –  Sean Clark and Crystal Forte 
 Sean Clark and Crystal Forte gave a presentation on the design changes to the HNS 
website which will rollout in May.  Options that are being looked at now include larger feature 
images, the programs of study page, and a mobile device design.  The web team does not have a 
full time copywriter, but they do have two content strategists who will work with faculty and the 
dean on strategies for good content.  They welcome any feedback from the faculty.  Concerns 
from the chairs included department pages being too wordy, and making sure that undergraduate 
research and, academic and alumni successes be highlighted. 
 
Announcements from the Dean 
 
III.   Calendar 
 Feb. 18 – 3rd year and 5th year review letters due 
 Feb. 28th – 4th year and subsequent letters to Provost 
 
IV.   Update on Applications and Lawlor Group Marketing Piece 
 The latest dashboard shows HNS has a 10% drop in first year applicants.  This is a 
significant drop, so it is important that we participate in yield events.  (Attachment #1) 
 The Lawlor Group will be producing a HNS marketing piece, paid for by Robert Kaskel’s 
office.  The goal is to have it ready for Open House on March 29th.  There was a suggestion that 
one be produced for the humanities and a separate one for the sciences.  Maria indicated this is 
not in the current plan. The first draft will be ready by Feb. 17th.  
 
V.   Bobet Fellowships  
 This year we will have approximately $10,000 – $15,000 available for Bobet Fellowships 
with awards up to $1,500 each. New this year will be supplemental funding for undergraduate 
research, which will come from unallocated faculty salaries at the end of the year.  Dean Calzada 
was concerned about how this available funding would be perceived during these difficult times, 
but stressed that this is good news for faculty, and that we should not stop planning for the future. 



Also, these funds must be used before the end of the year, or they will be taken away.  The 
awards should be used for summer work, but not as a stipend.  The COC agreed we should go 
forward with the Bobet Fellowships.  The COC suggested that the distinguished professors with 
funds in their accounts should not be eligible to apply.   
 
VI.  Part-time Request and Class Schedules for Fall 2014 
 Be conservative and realistic when asking for part-time faculty funding.  We are 
expecting 610 new freshmen next year, compared to 620 this year.  Please submit your requests 
by Feb. 17th. 
 
VII. Travel Guidelines  
 There was a motion to approve the proposed travel changes from the CPT, which was 
seconded.  The motion was approved with a change to make the second sentence the first 
sentence, and the first sentence to become the second sentence. The proposed changes will now 
go to the College Assembly.  (Attachment #2) 
 
VIII. Move to Adjourn 
 The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m. 
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